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Friday 16th October 2020 

Dear Parents, Carers, Pupils and Friends, 
with the penultimate week of the term    

concluded. We can now look ahead towards 
the last week and back on a term worth of 

learning, laughter and  memories. 

Though the weather is turning  our spirits 
are not dampened. If anything we continue 

to be fired on by the shared joy of being able 
to work together and see each other in a 

safe and conducive environment. 

Read on to find out what we have been     
doing and to get key messages. 

Have a fantastic weekend! 

Our Weekly Update 

Communication 
Please be reminded that, should you need to 
speak to the office, please do so by phone. 
This is to reduce the number of adults on 

site and to keep everyone safe. 

All communication is done via phone and 
email. If you are not receiving emails please 

follow the steps below: 

How the parent can Re-subscribe 
Login to SCOPAY.com 

Scroll down to the bottom of the screen and click 
on Re-subscribe 

Enter the email address and select I'm not a robot 
A message will be displayed Successfully re-

subscribed 
Send a test email to the parent to ensure this re-

solves the issue      



Staggered start times and Timetables 
We have made every effort to minimise the number of people and congestion around the school site during drop off and collection times. As 

such we ask that you follow the entry / exit points and timings set out for classes and year groups. 

Below are the drop off and collection times for all classes and an example timetable for your reference. 

Please stick to your times and follow social distancing guidance at all times. 

8:30 – 

11:30 

8:45 – 

3:15 

9:00 – 

3:30 

9:15 – 3:45 

Pre school RA RB Nursery 

  1A 1B 1C 

  2A 2B 2C 

  3A 3B   

  4A 4B   

  5A 5B 5C 

  6A 6B 6C 

8:30 – 

11:30 

8:45 – 

12:30 

9:00 – 

12:45 

9:15 – 13:00 

Pre 

school 

A Classes B Classes C classes 

Staggered Start and End times Mon - Thurs 

Staggered Start and End times Fridays 

Lost  property 

Dear all, in order to ensure we are maintaining the 

integrity of our year group bubbles, and in light of 

parents not being on site we have made the fol-

lowing amendments to lost property: 

Each year group will have a separate lost property 

box.  

All unclaimed lost property will be washed and   

recycled termly. 

The best way to 

ensure items are 

returned to     

owners is to     

ensure names are 

in all items 

brought to school. 

 

Drop Off And Collection  

Please do not enter the site until 

your designated time as you will 

not be able to wait on site. 

We ask that you do not linger     

during drop off or collection and 

maintain social distancing        

guidelines with regards to other 

families. We also ask that, where 

possible, drop offs and collections 

are made by 1 family member. 

While we appreciate it may be   

difficult to do so, we ask that      

parents “Drop and Go", continuing 

to move towards the exit at all 

times . This is to reduce congestion 

and allow for a smooth running of 

collections and drop offs. 



A snapshot of Learning 

Sabrina - Writer of the week (independently 

using her phonics to write)  



Recent Events  

Parent Forum 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you to everyone 

who attended the Parent 

forum on Tuesday. We 

hope the information shared was useful . Do not worry if you 

missed it, the slides are on the website under News and Events / 

Events. 

We look forward to seeing you all at the next one scheduled for 

2nd December 2020. 

Should you have any questions or concerns please feel free to 

raise them, through your class teacher of through the Main office. 

KS2 Reading workshop and online resource demo 

Thank you to everyone who attended the KS2 Reading Demo. We hope that you found the 

session very useful and are looking forward to using our new Collins Big Cat resource to   

support with reading at home. 

Look out for logins coming out very soon! 

Don’t worry if you missed it; the presentation is on our website under the Events tab. 

You can also see it by following this link 

Thank you To Ms Kelleher, Mr Banton and Ms Akinmade for making this happen! 

Reception Open Day 

Thank you to everyone who attended the Reception Open day we held 

this Wednesday.  

Please remember if you, or anyone you know is looking for a Recep-

tion place for September 2021 please feel free to join one of our     

upcoming Virtual Open days on the 5th or 25th or November. 

Remember; the deadline to apply for a place is the 15th January 2021. 

For more information please contact the office or see the below link: 

https://www.lambeth.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Starting-Primary-

School-In-Lambeth-2021-22.pdf 

Packed lunches 

Just a gentle reminder 

about packed lunches 

brought to school: Please 

ensure children have a 

healthy packed lunch and 

remember that  we do 

not allow glass bottles, 

fizzy drinks and items 

2B Class Assembly 

Today the whole school has been wowed by 2B’s brilliant 

class assembly. 

The children were projected into every class in the school to 

share their messages about food groups and the importance 

of healthy eating. 

Sadly we are still not able to welcome parents into the 

school or to put on live performances but not to worry; if 

you want to see the assembly for yourselves just click on this 

link 

Well done to all the children and adults in 2B 

https://www.stockwell-pri.lambeth.sch.uk/docs/General/Events/KS2_Reading_Demo_Big_Cat.pdf
https://www.stockwell-pri.lambeth.sch.uk/docs/Assemblies/2B_Assembly.mp4


School Streets 

 

Dear parent, 

Re: Stockwell Primary School – School Street implementation 

Lambeth Council is looking to make the journey to school safer for pupils when they return to school in September. Transport for London’s 

Streetspace Plan states that ‘as children and young people return to early years, school and further education settings,  government guid-

ance remains in place on social distancing’. 

School Streets are timed road closures on streets around schools in the borough which will help to aid social distancing for families whilst 

also making the journey to school safer for pupils.  

The council is working with Stockwell Primary School to be part of this scheme initially on a trial basis.  

From 3 November 2020, Burgoyne Road will be closed at the junction of Combermere Road, between the hours of 7:45am to 9:15am and 

2:15pm to 3:45pm during term-time weekdays.  

Emergency vehicles will still be able to access the road at all times but other motor vehicles including those driven by parents to drop off or 

pick up children at the school gates will be restricted. 

For more information about School Streets, please visit the Mums for Lungs parent support group: https://www.mumsforlungs.org/about-

school-streets 

To help families in Lambeth cycle together to school, Cycle Confident are offering free cycle lessons: www.cycleconfident.com/sponsors/

lambeth  

We welcome your feedback via our consultation page  

https://lambethemergencyschoolstreets.commonplace.is/ 

For any questions, feedback or issues concerning School Streets please visit www.lambeth.gov.uk/schoolstreets   

or email schoolstreets@lambeth.gov.uk  



Upcoming events and Information 

please contact the school office  via email: 

clericalofficer2@stockwell-pri.lambeth.sch.uk 

Half Term: Week commencing Monday 26th October 

School closes by 13:00 on Friday 23rd October. 

Usual Friday collection times apply 

In Service Training Day (Inset) 

Monday 2nd November 

School Closed to Children 

 
Lambeth’s Parenting Support      
Service 
  
Being a parent isn’t easy, and it’s normal to need some help along 
the way. Lambeth’s Parenting Support Service helps families 
to access the right support for them, whether this be taking part 

in a parenting course, completing a virtual programme online or 

accessing a one to one service. All the support offered is 

‘evidenced-based’, which means it has been proven to make a 

difference for families. To find out more, and to register with    

Lambeth’s Parenting Support Service, visit www.lambeth.gov.uk/

parenting. 

http://www.lambeth.gov.uk/parenting
http://www.lambeth.gov.uk/parenting


 Children’s Centre Update 



 Children’s Centre Booking Program 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Health Visiting Appoint-
ments 

10 – 3 pm 
(Stockwell) 

Health Visiting Appoint-
ments 

10 – 3 pm 
(Stockwell) 

Baby Bounce & Rhyme 
10 – 11am 

(Liz Atkinson) 
Date to be Confirmed 

Food Ambassador Course 
9:30 – 11:30am 
(Liz Atkinson) 

Limited crèche available 
 Date to be Confirmed 

Mosaic Course 
9:30 – 11:30am 
(Liz Atkinson) 

Limited crèche available 
 Date to be Confirmed 

Chat & Play 
10 -12noon 
(Stockwell) 

  

Chattertime Live! 
10am 

http://www.facebook.com/ 
EvelinaLondonSLT/ 

Citizens Advice Telephone 
Appointments 

10 – 1pm 
(contact any centre to book) 

Antenatal Appointments 
1 – 4pm 
(Jessop) 

  

Health Visiting Appoint-
ments 

10 – 12:30pm 
(Stockwell) 

Spanish & Portuguese 
Chat & Play 

1 – 3pm 
(Stockwell) 

  

Small Group Play 
10 – 11am 

(Liz Atkinson) 
Date to be Confirmed 

Sharing REAL 
10 – 12 noon 

(Virtual Course) 
11

th 
Nov, 18

th
 Nov,                        

25
th

 Nov, 2
nd

 Dec 
Call 07432739032 to book 

Chat & Play 
1 – 3pm 

(Liz Atkinson) 
Date to be Confirmed 

Veg Bag Collection 
12 – 2pm 

(Stockwell) 
Invite only 

Sensory Group 
1:30 – 2:30pm 

(Jessop) 
Referral & Invite only 

Mini Chefs 
1 – 2:30pm 

(Liz Atkinson) 
LEAP families only 

Date to be Confirmed 

Small Group Play 
1:30 – 2:30pm 

(Stockwell) 

Baby Bounce & Rhyme 
1:30 – 2:30pm 

(Stockwell) 
  

Small Group Play 
1:30 – 2:30pm 

(Jessop) 

Monthly Home Learning 
Pack Collection 
1:30 – 2:30pm 

(Stockwell) 
  

26
th

 Oct, 23
rd

 Nov, 14
th

 Dec 

ESOL Course 
1:15 – 3:15pm 

(Stockwell) 
Limited crèche available 
Assessment – 29

th
 Sept 

Starts – 6
th

 Oct 

Chat & Play 
1 – 3pm 
(Jessop) 

  

Monthly Home Learning 
Pack Collection 
1:30 – 2:30pm 
(Liz Atkinson) 

  
26

th
 Nov, 17

th
 Dec 

Starting Solids 
Virtual Workshop 

EYNutrition@gstt.nhs.uk 

email to sign up 
Varied dates & times 

Story & Song Time 
2pm 

  
Weekly story and song time, 
sent out to your mobile via 
Whatsapp to enjoy at home 

from our Area Team 
  

(contact any centre                         
to sign up for weekly video) 

Baby Bounce & Rhyme 
1:30 – 2:30pm 

(Jessop) 

Monthly Home Learning 
Pack Collection 
1:30 – 2:30pm 

(Jessop) 
  

28
th

 Oct, 25
th

 Nov, 16
th

 Dec 
  
  
  

Chattertime Live! 
2:15pm 

http://www.facebook.com/ 
EvelinaLondonSLT/ 

  
Starting Solids 

Virtual Workshop 
EYNutrition@gstt.nhs.uk 

email to sign up 
Varied dates & times 

Starting Solids 
Virtual Workshop 

EYNutrition@gstt.nhs.uk 

email to sign up 
Varied dates & times 

http://www.facebook.com/%20EvelinaLondonSLT/
http://www.facebook.com/%20EvelinaLondonSLT/
mailto:EYNutrition@gstt.nhs.uk
http://www.facebook.com/%20EvelinaLondonSLT/
http://www.facebook.com/%20EvelinaLondonSLT/
mailto:EYNutrition@gstt.nhs.uk
mailto:EYNutrition@gstt.nhs.uk


 Children’s Centre Booking information 


